
 

MEDICAID REDETERMINATION FACT SHEET 

 

• As of April 1, 2023 the Covid-19 Public Health Emergency will end and enrollees will be required 

to renew their benefits  

 

• If an enrollee does not submit their renewal or does not qualify for benefits anymore, coverage 

will end a month after their renewal date 

 

• Renewal forms will be mailed to the address on file one month prior to their renewal date. 

- Clients have reported receiving texts as well around their renewal 

 

• Renewal forms are to be submitted by the first day of the following month  

 

• Everyone’s renewal date is different.  There is not a date where everyone is renewing all at once 

 

• Enrollees can update their address and check their renewal date by visiting the “Manage My 

Case” link on the https://abe.illinois.gov/abe/access/  or by calling 1-877-805-5312 

 

• There is a link on the HFS website at  e  to “Manage My Case” as well. 

 

• Pregnant mother’s who gained coverage during the Public Health Emergency will lose coverage 

if they do not re-apply 

 

• If an enrollee misses their renewal date, they may still be able to renew if the renewal is 

submitted within 90 days.  This will be determined on a case by case basis 

 

• If an enrollee misses their renewal date and submits the renewal within 90 days, coverage will 

be retroactive to the original renewal date 

 

• If an enrollee misses their renewal date and does not submit the renewal within 90 days they 

will need to reapply with a new application 

 

• Resources are available at https://medicaid.illinois.gov/ for Medicaid customers and providers 

which include a Ready to Renew Messaging Toolkit for providers, FAQ’s, an Overview of the 

Renewal Process and a change of address form 

 

• All Medicaid MCO’s are contacting their members with information around the Medicaid 

Redetermination process 

https://abe.illinois.gov/abe/access/
https://medicaid.illinois.gov/
https://medicaid.illinois.gov/

